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Comments dated August 8, 2019 on Concept Plan received July 24, 2019  
 
Conservation Halton (CH) staff have conducted a preliminary review of the revised A1.1 Site 
Plan drawing for 320 Bronte Road and the renderings of some of the townhouses (dated July 
24, 2019), received by CH on July 26, 2019. CH previously commented on the full 
OPA/ZBA/Draft Plan of Subdivision/Draft Plan of Condo submission in a letter dated May 17, 
2019. The majority of CH’s comments in this letter were specific to other elements of the original 
submission, such as the Geotechnical Slope Stability Assessment and the Planning Justification 
Report. Most of CH’s original comments remain applicable, as the reports have not been 
resubmitted (and may need to be revised based on the new proposed Site Plan).  
 
That said, below are some preliminary comments CH can offer at this time on the revised Site 
Plan. 
 

• CH appreciates that the existing day care building is now proposed to be removed, and 
that the new dwellings are now proposed to be outside of the hazards/features and their 
associated buffers as shown. CH is supportive of this approach and recommends that 
lands within the natural features and hazards and associated buffers be dedicated to 
public ownership. 

• Staff note that property lines are no longer shown on the drawing. As previously noted, 
new lot lines are considered development and are therefore also required by the PPS to 
be outside of hazardous lands. CH would need lot lines to be shown to conduct a full 
review of the new Site Plan drawing. 

• Staff note that there is now a ramp to an underground parking garage. The extent of the 
underground parking wall is shown in some locations near the ramp, but staff would like 
to see drawings indicating the full extent and depth of the underground parking to 
confirm it is outside of CH’s regulated area. 

 


